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Minutes of Annual General Meeting on 9 December 2020 

Meeting held via zoom

Present

	Lawrence
	Walker
	A New Direction

	Steve
	Moffitt
	A New Direction

	Clare
	Carter
	Access to Justice Foundation

	Martin
	Clark
	Allia

	Kristina
	Glenn
	Cass Business School

	David
	Farnsworth
	City Bridge Trust

	Jenny
	Field
	City Bridge Trust

	Melanie
	Griffiths
	Cloudesley

	Rachel
	Rank
	Consultant

	Alice
	Wilcock
	Greater London Authority

	Sarah
	Mulley
	Greater London Authority

	Rohan
	Martyres
	Guy's and St Thomas' Charity

	Jaishree
	Mistry
	Homeless Link

	Sufina
	Ahmad
	John Ellerman Foundation

	James
	Fitzpatrick
	Joseph Levy Foundation

	Natalia
	Rymaszewska
	Leathersellers' Company Charitable Fund

	Sam
	Hawksley
	Lewisham Local

	Sara
	Cooney
	Lloyds Bank Foundation of England and Wales

	Monica
	Needs
	London Borough of Barking & Dagenham

	Debbie
	Gates
	London Borough of Enfield

	Jerry
	Haley
	London Borough of Havering

	Victoria
	Lawson
	London Borough of Hounslow

	Shabana
	Aslam
	London Borough of Islington

	Edith
	Galliers
	London Borough of Redbridge

	Victoria
	Lewis
	London Borough of Redbridge

	Helen
	Coomb
	London Borough of Redbridge

	Andrew
	Matheson
	London Borough of Southwark

	Victor
	Willmott
	London Catalyst

	Yolande
	Burgess
	London Councils

	Nezahat
	Cihan
	London Legal Support Trust

	Melanie
	Antao
	London Sport

	Gareth
	Price
	London Youth

	Jahanara
	Rajkoomar
	Metropolitan Migration Foundation

	Katie
	Boswell
	New Philanthropy Capital (NPC)

	Sharon
	Long
	Partnership For Young London

	Regis
	Gautier-Cochefert
	Paul Hamlyn Foundation

	Amy
	Vogel
	Richmond Parish Lands Charity

	John
	Griffiths
	Rocket Science

	Laura
	Dale-Harris
	Social Finance

	Mark
	Phillippo
	St Martin's Charity

	Eleanor
	Blanning
	St Mungo's

	Sally
	Dickinson
	The Berkeley Foundation

	Ciorsdan
	Brown
	The Goldsmiths' Company Charity

	Francesca
	Casey
	The Goldsmiths' Company Charity

	Emma
	Ackerman
	The National Lottery Community Fund

	Jim
	Minton
	Toynbee Hall

	Bharat
	Mehta
	Trust For London

	Ugo
	Ikokwu
	Trust For London

	Sarah
	Thurman
	United St Saviour's Charity

	Martyn
	Craddock
	United St Saviour's Charity

	Wai
	Chan
	Wimbledon Foundation

	Chris
	Murray
	Young Barnet Foundation

	Debra
	Yardley
	Young Barnet Foundation


Staff team in attendance

James Banks, Geraldine Blake, Helen Mathie, Grace Perry and Geraldine Tovey

1. Introduction and Apologies for Absence 

David Farnsworth (Chair) welcomed attendees to the AGM, noting that the meeting was being held online, but that this was permitted by our governing document and that we have also checked the Charity Commission guidance to ensure we are compliant.

London Funders is now 170 members strong, and David noted that the quorum for the meeting is 10 members or 10% of the membership attending in person or by proxy, whichever is the greater.  Given we have 170 member organisations, as 10% of this is 17 we require that many members to be quorate.  As we have over 50 members in attendance in the zoom room, we have a quorum and can proceed with the meeting.
David noted a proxy from two members (Guy’s & St Thomas’ Charity and Local Trust) with apologies from the Wembley National Stadium Trust.

2. To approve the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 21 November 2019

Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Andy Matheson (London Borough of Southwark) and seconded by Yolande Burgess (London Councils). All members agreed and the minutes were signed by the Chair.
3. Report and Accounts for 2019/20
Erik Mesel (Treasurer) talked attendees through the Report and Accounts for 2019/20.
The key points raised were that:

· the charity’s accountants had not raised any concerns during the independent examination;
· income had increased to £361,913 for the year (from £300,406 the previous year), mainly due to an increase in membership;

· expenditure was also higher, at £331,607 compared to £298,538 the previous year;

· a surplus took Unrestricted/free reserves to £135,300, which was in line with the reserves policy for the charity.
David thanked Erik and also thanked those who supported us during the year we’ve reported on and enabled this work to be possible, which as can be seen from the accounts enabled the charity to be in the right position to respond when covid-19 hit.  Thanks to all of our members who contribute their membership fees, including the local authorities, London Councils and the GLA on the public side, and individual organisational members in our other categories, and the grants we received from City Bridge Trust to support the core costs of the charity and the work on the London’s Giving initiative, as well as to the many members and supporters who provided in-kind support through venues, expertise and other donations.
James Banks (Chief Executive) was invited to provide a summary of the report on activities for the year, which covered the core work of the charity through to the emergence of covid-19 and early work on funder collaborations from “We Stand With The Sector” to the London Community Response programme of work.
David, on behalf of members and the Board, thanked the staff team for their work through the year, and also thanked the members and partners who had worked together to enable the work described to take place in support of London’s civil society and communities.
David asked if members were content to receive the report and accounts.  Jenny Field (City Bridge Trust) motioned to approve and Alice Wilcock (Greater London Authority) seconded this. Members approved the motion unanimously.
David noted that Erik is stepping down as Treasurer as his term of office as a Trustee has to come to an end.  David thanked Erik for his commitment to the charity, including ensuring that we had a robust financial plan in place to support the work of the organisation through and beyond covid-19.
4. Election of Trustees
David explained to attendees that London Funders is governed by a Board that includes up to 12 trustees elected by members, and that this year there are three Trustees stepping down, one of whom is eligible for re-election: Rohan Martyres. There are also four people who have put themselves forward for election for the first time: Shabana Aslam, Laura Dale-Harris, Edith Galliers and Ugo Ikokwu.  As part of our commitment to diversity and inclusion we also circulated in advance the current diversity audit results of the Board, so members can see who is currently on the Board and where we have gaps in representation.

In summary, there were five spaces available on the Board, with seven candidates standing for them, so it was necessary to move to a vote.

Voting representatives were sent an electronic link to vote online via secret ballot, based on the biographies of candidates circulated in advance.
5. Any other business
No other business was raised.

6. Announcement of results of election to the Board of Trustees

David announced that the members had chosen to re-elect Rohan Maytres. And three new trustees would be joining the board: Edith Galliers (London Borough of Redbridge), Shabana Aslam (London Borough of Islington) and  Ugo Ikokwu (Trust for London).

David thanked all nominees for putting themselves forward and extended his thanks to all members of the Board over the last year, to members and the team for their work during the year, and gave congratulations to Edith, Shabana and Ugo on their election as new Trustees. 

With no further business, David declared the meeting closed.

